Minutes
Greenbrier Elementary
Date | time March 12, 2024/ 6 pm | Meeting called to order by Paul G.
In Attendance
Paul Guerin, Holly Leatherman, Pam Dodd, Kait Needy, Abby Strock, Brianna Gliba, Haley Barnhart, Heather Baker, April Bishop, Jolee Ashley, Katie Michael, Christina Martinkosky
Principal’s Report
· The 5th Grade Teachers are in attendance.  They have requests later for 5th Grade Fun Day.
· Recent Events:  Skate Night, 2nd Grade Aquarium Field Trip, 5th Grade testing
· Leap Day was a success. Positive feedback from students and teachers. Some teachers used the frogs as an incentive, while others let the students find hidden frogs.
· Read Across America Week was last week.  They had spirit days, activities, and guest readers.  The theme was “Out of This World.”
· New phone system. Sometimes there are glitches, but the system will be completely set up in a few days and those glitches should resolve.  There are now different lines for different staff (health office, cafeteria, etc..).
· Spring Pictures- Monday, March 25th.  
· Carnival- Wednesday, March 27th. Volunteers needed.  A sign up is available on the Facebook page.  
· Solar Eclipse- April 8th. The planetarium has sent activities to WCPS.  We are in the 91% coverage area.  
Treasurer’s Report
We currently have $10,737.16 in our account.  We had the check come for one of the restaurant nights.  We paid out two teacher reimbursements this month, the skate night ($450), and paid for the bags for teacher appreciation week ($454.65).  
Old Business
· Leap Day- This was a successful event.  We had positive feedback from both teachers and students.  Extra frogs were given to the office, just in case they were needed.  Some extras were used, so that was appreciated.  Thank you, Jackie, for all your hard work!
· Candy Grams- This event will be held March 18th through the 20th.  They will be delivered on Friday, March 22nd.  The schedule is in place for sales at the school.  A flyer has been made and sent off to the printers.  It can be distributed and given in Friday folders this week.  A Facebook announcement has also been made and we will put a couple reminders on Facebook about the event.  The candy grams that the PTA is providing for each student have been assembled.  They cost about 25 cents to make.  Extra quarters have been supplied in the cash drawer for sales.  We can display the cards for the students to pick which one they would like to send.  We will be selling for 50 cents apiece.  This will help recoup the cost of sending one to each child.  We want this to be a fun activity for the kids.  If we do this event again next year, we can discuss the possibility of allowing parents to sponsor an entire class.  Thank you, Katie, for all your hard work on this!
New Business
· Mrs. Byers retirement gift was discussed.  
· Teacher Appreciation Week was discussed.  Jackie had come up with the flight/travel theme.  We will need to price out some lunch options.  Dr. Bishop is providing pizza on that Thursday.  We can look at Walmart or Martins for wraps/sandwiches.  We can look into the chair massage person the board uses.  Charcuterie boxes, a beverage cart, popcorn and candy were also discussed.  Contact Katie M. if you would like to help with teacher appreciation.  We discussed a budget for the week.  We had previously decided that the Texas Roadhouse restaurant night would fund our plans for the week.  Paul suggested spending the $200 that was in the budget from the previous month plus what we make for this evening’s restaurant night.  Teachers do seem to appreciate food the most.  In the past we have done candy bars, coffee and donuts.  
· 5th Grade Fun Day- The fifth-grade teachers are requesting $470 to $500 for fun day.  This event was started during covid.  The kids look forward to it.  There are stations with different crafts so they have things they can take home with them to remember this year.  There are shirts with their graduation year that they can all sign and decorate, a planter to decorate, a picture frame for their class picture that the teachers will have printed for them and wood slices to decorate.  The ceremony is in the afternoon.  The parents seem to enjoy the ceremony, whereas the students really enjoy the fun day!  They are outside for the day doing these activities.  Katie M. moved to fund the event.  Brianna seconded the vote.  
· Social event for the spring- There were a few ideas that were discussed.  A color run, yard sale, craft show, and ice cream social were all discussed.  The idea that everyone seemed to like most was a movie night.  We already have the movie license. We could do the movie in the gym and sell baked goods or popcorn.  We could charge a few dollars for each family.  Abby has a projector that we can use if we need to.  Mrs. Tuya does an elementary movie review.  She could possibly suggest a fun, family friendly movie for the event.  Inside would be better because parking is an issue at our school.  We should have people RSVP and possibly provide tickets if we think the event will be so well attended that the gym will not hold everyone.  An overflow room was discussed, but this makes it more difficult for custodial staff.  A Friday evening would be best because no one has school the next day and sporting events are not usually held on Friday evenings for elementary aged kids.  May 17th was suggested for the Movie Night.  We can discuss further at the next meeting.  
· Kona Ice- Dr. Bishop requested $750 for Kona Ice to come to the End of the Year Luau party.  They charge $3 a person.  They will plan the luau more after the Carnival is done.  Abby motioned to cover the cost of Kona Ice.  Pam seconded the motion.  
Dates to Remember
March 12th- Texas Roadhouse Restaurant Night
April 17th- Primanti Bros
May 1st- Chuck E. Cheese
Dr. Bishop suggested having a set night for restaurant nights. For example, every first Tuesday of the month we have a restaurant night.  The restaurant would change each month, but the consistency may help people remember.  
April 10th- Donuts with Dudes
April 24th- Goodies with Gals
The donuts/goodies events will need volunteers.  Rachel will make a sign-up genius soon.  We need people to help set up drinks/food those mornings and clean up. We will also need some items for these events.    We will also be setting up for Donuts with Dudes after our meeting next month. Your help is appreciated!  The coffee will need to be set up for the Goodies with the Gals event on the evening before.  
Board Nominations
Next month we will have nominations for the PTA Board. We will have each officer summarize their duties on the Facebook page so everyone is aware what the job entitles.  
Next Meeting
April 9th at 6 PM, 
Meeting adjourned at 8 PM.  
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